CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 9, 2002

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
McKinley Williams (Chair), Frank Hernandez, Darlene Poe, Mariles Magalong (Guest), Carlos Murillo, Dave Olson, Benny Barnes, Lynda


Lawrence, Jim Taylor, Alex Edwards (Guest), Saul Jones, Jeanette Moore

ABSENT:
Randy Watkins
The meeting began with everyone introducing themselves.  McKinley Williams briefly explained the purpose of the Operations Council is to review and resolve operational matters on campus that might become problems.  The Operations Council tries to resolve matters at the meetings, but may refer them to other governance groups.  

I.  Strategic Initiative #5
Business Director Mariles Magalong reported on this agenda item.  The Operations Council has been designated one of the stewards for Initiative #5 of the Strategic Plan and Mariles is the chief steward.  Mariles' responsibility is to call and facilitate meetings of the stewards, and write the final version of the action plans.  

Mariles distributed two forms that are supposed to be filled out.  She asked everyone to start thinking about the objectives.  The Annual Objective Planning Form needs to be filled out for each of the four objectives, so four forms will be completed by the end of this semester.  This will be done for the next five years.  Action plans for each objective must be developed and these action plans need to be looked at every year.

Mariles would like to use two or three Operations Council meetings to brainstorm.  Some were concerned that this could take up the entire meeting and the Council has other issues to deal with.

Saul Jones suggested using e-mail, similar to what was done with the accreditation self-study.  Everyone felt this was the best solution.  Mariles will talk to Randy Watkins about putting this on-line.

A discussion ensued about each of the four objectives.  Concerning Objective 5.3, everyone felt the process for communicating should be improved.  The first step would be to assess what the college's needs are over the five-year period, then prioritize those needs, then determine what budget will pay for each item. Contingency funds should be put aside for emergencies that come up, but the college budget doesn't really allow for it.

There is confusion as to where people go to get certain things done.  People need to know what they have to do to get their needs put on a list.
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Carlos Murillo felt there should be some student involvement with Objective 5.4.  Many have said there is no central meeting point on campus.  It has been suggested possible gathering places be identified that should be taken into consideration when some of the bond remodeling projects are done.  Each area should also create its own student gathering area.  The tasks of Objective 5.4 are to identify where those places will be in each area and then how to get students to use those areas.

The new student services building will affect this objective.  The student center will be at the heart of the campus and other gathering places will be created around that.

Mariles requested that after Randy puts the strategic plan on-line, everyone please add their input.  Mariles will then do the polishing and the editing and bring the final draft to the Operations Council for approval.  The Operations Council's task is to look at these initiatives and determine how we see these objectives being met over the next five years.

Plans of Action

1.  Operations Council members will be responsible for the following objectives:


5.1:
The Safety Committee


5.2:
Jim Taylor


5.3:
Jim Taylor, Darlene Poe, Mariles Magalong

5.4:
Frank Hernandez, Jeanette Moore, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Carlos Murillo, 


Lynda Lawrence

2.  
Mariles Magalong will come to the October 14 meeting.

II.  Cell Phones in Class
An instructor asked Lynda Lawrence if there is a policy about cell phones in the classroom because it is becoming a problem.  The only policy is the basic disruptive student policy, but something more specific is probably needed for cell phones. There should probably be an across-the-board policy that is printed in the catalog.  Carlos Murillo said if it is not a big problem, it could just be a suggestion rather than a policy. Jeanette Moore suggested changing the signs in the classroom to include "No Cell Phones".

Saul Jones said this is the first time he has heard it is a problem.  Both Lynda Lawrence and McKinley Williams have gotten two or three complaints from instructors.  Saul will do an e-mail to faculty inquiring if this has been a problem and how they have handled it.

Frank Hernandez has sent an e-mail to the division deans about what to do if there is a disruptive student and he hopes it has filtered down to other faculty.
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Plans of Action
1.
Lynda Lawrence will contact other colleges and ask them to fax us any policies they have concerning cell phones in class.

2.
Lynda Lawrence and McKinley Williams will draft a policy and bring it back to the Council.

III.  Official Union Bulletin Boards
Everyone was referred to Joyce Edwards' e-mail.  Local One has requested that each campus have two official union bulletin boards.  Two 24" X 36" boards have been purchased and are in Receiving waiting for a location. 

Plan of Action
Benny Barnes will take this to the Classified Senate and bring their recommendation back to the Operation Council.

IV.  Other
There were no other agenda items.  The meeting adjourned at 9:55 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy  
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